LONG DISTANCE WALKERS ASSOCIATION - BEDS BUCKS NORTHANTS GROUP
DRAFT MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD ON THURSDAY 4TH JUNE 2015
AT 3 LODGE LANE, PRESTWOOD
The meeting commenced at 8pm
Present:  Dee Brockway (Social Walks), Gill Bunker (Newsletter), Norman Corrin (Chairman), Dave Findel-Hawkins (Membership), Mary Knight, Merrian Lancaster (Secretary/Website), Alan Leadbetter (Local Groups Rep), Ian Sage (Treasurer), 
Lynn Yorston (Equipment/ Merchandising)

1.
Apologies: None.
2.
Minutes of Previous Meeting (21st January 2015) and Matters Arising
Item 2: Wording on BBN membership form/website: Merrian confirmed she had decided the wording did not need to be changed.

Page 2: Arising from Merrian’s report:

(i)
Scope of insurance policy regarding social walks – still outstanding.
(ii)
Merrian has decided against doing a food safety course.
(iii)
Local Group constitution template: still outstanding.
(iv)
Merrian/Ian to check that required paperwork from BBN AGM has been sent to NEC.
Item 8: Blue plastic shoe cover machine – Norman confirmed this proved to be too expensive and impractical for events.
The Minutes were approved. Prop: Merrian Lancaster; Sec: Lynn Yorston 
3.
Reports

(a)
Chairman: Norman Corrin
Norman’s report had been circulated before the meeting:

Thanks to Lynn for hosting the meeting.

I’ve done the following

· Attended the National AGM at Sutton Scotney in March along with: Steve & Pearl Smith, Ian & Pat Sage, Gill Howe & Andrew Gilbertson, Brian Layton and Dave & Merrian.

· Emailed Katie Hunt details of several venues in our group’s catchments area which may be suitable for a national AGM. We’ve been involved in two LDWA 100s so I think that is the only thing left for us to do as a group.
· I had an enquiry from PECO about our Tech T-shirts to see if they invoice us as a group or individual members. Gill Howe had ordered one using my Noddy guide in the Spring newsletter and they weren’t sure who to invoice. I told them to invoice Gill.

New Members/Enquiries from Public

Dave has notified me of 11 new LDWA members who live within our group’s catchment area. I’ve spoken to most and emailed all with an information pack. 

Dee passed me the details of a Mr Tyler from Shefford and I’ve contacted him. 

LDWA

Template for the Group Constitution:  Merrian, Ian and I will be sorting this out when we can get our diaries co-ordinated. 

Arising from Norman’s report:
Norman said the LDWA 2017 AGM venues he had suggested were Staverton, Wyboston, Luton Hoo.

Norman confirmed that members can purchase Tech T-shirts direct from PECO; they do not have to order via BBN. Gill to include information on how to make purchase in Newsletter.
(b)
Secretary: Merrian Lancaster
Merrian’s report had been circulated before the meeting:

· 12 copies of April 2015 Striders distributed; 3 spare.

· Received and responded to emails.

· Regular news updates put onto website and link emailed to members.

· Received officer reports for committee meeting.

· Have handed out several BBN business cards on walks and events.  Does anyone need any?

· Reminder sent to walk leaders to send their “walk report”, i.e. numbers, any non-LDWA, confirm walk leader, walk name etc., by email to Dee and Gordon.

Still outstanding

· BBN photo for emails.

· Handover notes.

· Food safety course.

· Response from NEC to Michael Mooney’s Health and Safety doc.

· Arrange meeting with Norman and Ian to discuss template for LDWA LG constitution.

· Set up generic email addresses for group walk input, LG rep, and possibly others.

· Request confirmation of scope of insurance policy regarding social walks.

· Request notification of NEC meetings.

· Request minutes of NEC meetings.

· First Aid course.

Arising from Merrian’s report:

(i) Merrian will take the spare Striders to the Farthingstone Foot Fest (6th June).

(ii) It was confirmed that all committee members’ reports can go on the website, including the Statement of Income and Expenditure.
(iii) Merrian is going on the Essex Herts first aid course on 17th October.

(iv) Merrian confirmed she no longer plans to do a food safety course.
(v) LDWA business cards: Merrian will raise this again with the new LDWA committee.
(c)
Treasurer: Ian Sage
Ian had circulated a copy of the accounts (p.3/4) before the meeting, and confirmed the group’s finances are healthy. 
(i)
Mike Hyland is banking entry fees himself, so some recently received entry fees may not be included in these figures.

(ii)
FHtT&B: All outgoings are paid, apart from the food.

(iii)
Dorset weekend:  This is all paid.  A £50 refund to Dee leaves £60 in the kitty for the weekend, plus two spare places.
(iv)
Compliments to Norman on the success of the Chiltern Kanter.
	
	LDWA BEDS/BUCKS/NORTHANTS GROUP
	

	
	STATEMENT OF INCOME & EXPENDITURE
	

	
	1st October 2014 - 29th May 2015
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	2015
	
	2014

	
	INCOME
	
	
	
	£
	
	£

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS
	
	95.00
	
	220.00

	
	DEEPDALE WEEKEND 2014
	
	0.00
	
	300.00

	
	CHILTERN BREWERY WALK
	
	0.00
	
	103.50

	
	MERCHANDISE
	
	
	
	211.00
	
	23.50

	
	MISCELLANEOUS
	
	
	0.00
	
	5.00

	
	VALLEYS 100 CONTRIBUTION
	
	200.00
	
	0.00

	
	HERE TO THERE 2015
	
	
	464.00
	
	0.00

	
	PICK N MIX 2014
	
	
	0.00
	
	866.00

	
	INTEREST
	
	
	
	0.65
	
	1.59

	
	CHILTER KANTER 2015
	
	
	1632.00
	
	0.00

	
	STEPPINGLEY STEP 2013
	
	0.00
	
	1507.00

	
	JOHN BUNYAN TRAIL WALKS
	
	0.00
	
	0.00

	
	GREENSAND RIDGE EVENT
	
	0.00
	
	700.00

	
	SHILLINGTON SHUFFLE 2014
	
	1578.00
	
	136.00

	
	CAMEL TEIGN 100 CONTRIBUTION
	0.00
	
	175.00

	
	DORSET WEEKEND 2015
	
	550.00
	
	0.00

	
	SUNDON SAUNTER 2015
	
	158.00
	
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	4888.65
	
	4037.59

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	2015
	
	2014

	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	
	£
	
	£

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	DONATIONS
	
	
	
	60.00
	
	150.00

	
	QUIZ
	
	
	
	
	0.00
	
	128.81

	
	PRINTING & POSTAGE
	
	
	240.94
	
	386.26

	
	MERCHANDISE
	
	
	
	223.30
	
	0.00

	
	AGM 2014
	
	
	
	270.00
	
	0.00

	
	MISCELLANEOUS
	
	
	14.75
	
	66.95

	
	VALLEYS 100 CONTRIBUTION
	
	195.00
	
	0.00

	
	HERE TO THERE 2015
	
	
	755.31
	
	0.00

	
	PICK N MIX 2014
	
	
	0.00
	
	543.63

	
	CHRISTMAS WALK
	
	
	20.58
	
	46.15

	
	EQUIPMENT
	
	
	
	57.49
	
	324.63

	
	CHILTERN KANTER 2015
	
	
	761.32
	
	0.00

	
	STEPPINGLEY STEP 2013
	
	0.00
	
	1216.97

	
	SHILLINGTON SHUFFLE 2014
	
	1228.12
	
	0.00

	
	JOHN BUNYAN TRAIL WALKS
	
	0.00
	
	90.00

	
	DEEPDALE WEEKEND 2013
	
	0.00
	
	15.00

	
	DEEPDALE WEEKEND 2014
	
	0.00
	
	360.00

	
	CHILTERN BREWERY WALK
	
	0.00
	
	115.00

	
	CAMEL TEIGN CONTRIBUTIONS
	
	0.00
	
	120.00

	
	GREENSAND RIDGE EVENT
	
	0.00
	
	686.72

	
	DORSET WEEKEND 2015
	
	440.00
	
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	4266.81
	
	4250.12

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	INCOME
	
	
	
	
	4888.65
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	
	
	4266.81
	
	

	SURPLUS(LOSS)
	
	
	
	621.84
	
	

	30/09/14
	
	
	
	
	6513.90
	
	

	BALANCE 29/05/15
	
	
	
	7135.74
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	REPRESENTED BY
	
	
	
	
	
	

	NatWest Current Account
	
	
	3131.81
	
	

	NatWest Business Reserve Account
	
	4003.93
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	7135.74
	
	


Expenses

It was agreed that reasonable expenses of all BBN members should be refunded.  All claims are to be approved by the Chairman and the Treasurer.
(d)
Membership: Dave Findel-Hawkins
Dave’s report had been circulated before the meeting:

We currently have 175 members including our five free members.  We have 7 new members since the last newsletter.  5 members, that I believe will pay, have not yet paid for 2015. I’ve removed 19 members who haven’t paid for 2015.

Merrian confirmed that she updates her email list from Dave’s updated membership list.

(e)
Social Walks: Dee Brockway

Dee’s report had been circulated before the meeting:

Following on from last year’s special summer walks and events, including our Greensand Ridge in a Day (which is to be held biannually, reappearing in 2016) and The North Beds Heritage Trail we can now look forward to another sizzling summer.
We have, of course, our brand new Challenge walk ‘From Here to There and Back’ in July, and a linear ‘Ridgeway Extension’ walk in September. A group weekend in Dorset is also scheduled for September and, as the weather gets cooler, in addition to the usual AGM walk with meal and Santa’s annual sortie, Gill is leading a ‘London Monopoly’ Walk in October, where we hope to walk to every location on the Monopoly Board.
THANKS TO ALL ORGANISERS AND WALK LEADERS WHO GIVE UP THEIR TIME AND ENERGY FOR THE BENEFIT OF OUR GROUP MEMBERS.
The programme for September to December 2015 is now complete. Thanks to Gordon for co-ordinating the Thursday programme and to Gill for proof reading and, I am sure correcting my silly mistakes, and for inputting the information onto the web, from which the information will be extracted for inclusion in the Strider. I did find it more difficult than usual to persuade members to lead a walk for this period, which has resulted in only one weekend social walk in December. This is both unusual and disappointing.
I believe it was at our last meeting we agreed to stop posting walk detail request forms to leaders before their walk and, instead, to just issue a generic request for leaders to email their details to me after their event. This is not working; the old system did. I only initially received walk numbers for 2 of the first 20 social walks. Following requests I sent individually to all leaders on two occasions, and a general plea via Merrian. As of today, there remain only 3 walks without details. One leader has responded with a ‘cannot remember’ reply. 
As always, I am now starting on the programme January to April 2016, Please contact me asap to book a date to lead a walk, with the usual final details required by 10th September please.

Arising from Dee’s report:

(i) Walk leaders to be reminded via Newsletter to let Dee know numbers out on their walk. Dee said she was happy to email leaders who did not contact her. The need to notify Gordon can be deleted. Merrian said numbers on Thursday walks are always on the BBN website with the photos.
(ii) The Pick & Mix will be held on 20th March 2016 (put back a week because of the National AGM on 13th March).  The date of the marshals’ walk to be confirmed.
(iii) It was confirmed that the cost of the transport for the linear Castle to a Park walk on 2nd August 2015 will be paid from group funds.

(iv)
Sylvie has changed the start place and distance of her walk on 21st June 2015. Gill has put the information in stop press in the walk details on the website, Merrian will include in next Update.
(iv) Dee said she would like to stand down as Social Walks Secretary at the AGM.
(f)
Merchandising/Equipment: Lynn Yorston
Merchandise
The half price sale of older stock at Chiltern Kanter was a great success. We now only have the following 1 large rugby shirt, 1 large polo, 1 X large sweat shirt, 1 medium Tshirt, 3 large Tshirts and 4 baseball caps. 

We have no group badges left – do we need to get more or wait to see if asked. A small number cost a lot – a large number will take years to sell.

Equipment
We have now disposed of the 2 old tents as they were not fit for purpose. We may now look at the possibility of getting an ‘easy-up’ gazebo.

I would like to have noted that I shall not be standing for re-election at this year’s AGM. I am happy to continue with the merchandise and equipment responsibilities by emailed reports to the committee meetings UNLESS any-one else out there would like to take these duties on.

Arising from Lynn’s report:

(i) Badges:  Lynn said badges worked out at about 70p a badge for 300 – but double this if only 100 are purchased.  It was agreed to refer this to the AGM to gauge interest.  To be included on Agenda for AGM.
(ii) Equipment:  It was agreed that Dave and Lynn will purchase a “heavy duty” gazebo with sides and 4 blocks, so the gazebo can be used on hard standing.

(iii) Merrian mentioned some other groups used crock pots, slow cookers, etc. It was decided that BBN could purchase some if ever needed for an event.

(iv) Advert for older merchandise stock to be included in the Newsletter with Dave and Lynn’s contact info.
(g)
Website:  Merrian Lancaster
Merrian’s report had been circulated before the meeting:
· Dave, Gill & I have added lots of photos.
· Steve Clark is putting his photos onto a new Flickr site.  Need to remind members regularly about it.
(h)
Newsletter: Gill Bunker
Gill’s report had been circulated before the meeting:
Not a lot to say about the Newsletter - it is not going to be a bumper edition. I have only one page of jokes at present (thank you Dee). I have asked various folk to write something - but no-one seems particularly interested in contributing.

Can committee members please let me have any items they want included by 9th June - we are away on holiday for a week from the 19th June and it would be good to get the Newsletter sorted before we go. 

(i)
Local Group Representative: Alan Leadbetter
I have details of weekend in November. To be held at Hartington Hall YHA, near Buxton. The weekend will be Friday 20th to Sunday 22nd; the cost will be £40 per person LDWA subsidising the event with national funds. I will be happy to attend.

Arising from Alan’s report:

(i) It was agreed that the group would pay Alan’s £40 accommodation costs.

(ii) Merrian will collect items for discussion at the meeting.

(j)
Other Committee Members: Mary Knight
Mary said she felt she should be doing something – and confirmed she would be willing to take on the role of Social Walks Secretary.
4.
Insurance Issues – Incident Reports
There were two incidents on the Chiltern Kanter. The required reporting procedure is in hand.
5.
LDWA
(a)
LDWA AGM 2015: Sunday 15th March 2015
Dealt with in Norman’s report.
(b)
LDWA AGM 2016: Sunday 13th March 2016
To be held in Buxton.  The date of the Pick & Mix has been changed to 20th March.

(c) 
Template for Group Constitution
This is still outstanding.  Merrian, Norman and Ian will meet on 18th June to discuss.
(d)
LGR Weekend 2015
Discussed under Alan’s report.
(e)
2015 - 100 - East Lancs – Norman Corrin
· Even with the shortage of food and drink the checkpoint worked well. Lynn & her team sorted out the food, Sandra & her team sorted out the drinks, Dave & Merrian’s team handled the arrivals and I collected quite a few Nectar points.
· Bobby and Chris helped by directing people the correct way into the checkpoint and John Davies’ wife Julia made sure they went out the right way. 
· I’ve sent out a thank you email and will be sending out cards to people to say thanks and also contacting the caretaker as he remained on site and was an absolute gem. 

· Congratulations to Mary on a phenomenal time and Alan on completing his first one. Gary Upstone was 4th overall and even though he had a South Wales Tee Shirt on he’s paid his £1 so he’s ours! 

Congratulations to the four committee members who completed the Hundred.

Because of the shortage of food, checkpointers contributed their own supplies. The organisers should be made aware of this.  Norman had been refunded at the finish for the extra food he had to buy, but those who gave their own food have no receipts to make a claim.

There is a form to feedback comments to the organisers. Norman will report back on the extra food issue; Dave and Merrian will report back on the checking-in system.  Also to note: Raynet were not sure of their role at CP2.

(f)
2016- 100 – Dorset – Norman Corrin
We are at Checkpoint 1 at Crossways. It is now an indoor checkpoint. As with Red Rose we’ve been asked to provide a laptop which we will be doing.  
Norman said he would confirm the need for a laptop as he has been told there will be a bucket drop at this checkpoint.
Lynn confirmed that she and Dave will be running two checkpoints on the marshals’ event but will probably not be at the main event.

(g)
2017 – 100 – North Yorks Moors
Norman confirmed that BBN have been offered a checkpoint at 28 miles, a bunkhouse in Rosedale. He has accepted on behalf of BBN, but would prefer if someone else organises the checkpoint. 
(h)
2018 – 100 – Kent 
No information yet. Norman confirmed he will not be organising the group checkpoint.
6.
BBN
(a)
Chiltern Kanter 2015 – Norman Corrin
This went well and we had a turnout of 206 in total. All seemed to enjoy it. Analysis of entrants is below.
We made a very healthy surplus of £870.68! I didn’t believe the figures either, but everyone has been paid and this is what we’ve got. 
I’ve contacted all of the checkpoint caretakers and they were happy with the way we left them and will be okay with them being used again.
I’ll be seeing Mike on 20th June ref routes for 2017.
	Route
	Pre-entered
	Non-Starters
	Retirements
	Entries on Day
	Total

	Long 
	123
	21
	-
	15
	117

	Medium
	64
	8
	2
	11
	65

	Short
	13
	1
	-
	10
	22

	Total
	200
	30
	2
	36
	204


Norman said he had a supply of the wristbands left. Dave and Merrian both commented that a noticeable number of walkers did not produce an answer sheet at the end of the event, possibly because they did not need to produce the sheets at checkpoints.
(b)
From Here To There & Back 2015 – Alan Leadbetter
All route description now done. Thanks to DFH, Merrian, Gill and Mike for your help checking the route for me.
I have a meeting with Graham Bayes on Friday 5th June about checkpoint catering.
Entries to date (5/6/15) total 87. 66 on long, 15 on medium, 6 on short.  I now have about 21 marshals to help on the day.

The marshals’ walk is in order. I am waiting to hear who will be walking; refreshments will be available (with Merrian’s help). The car park will be available on the day. 
In view of the number of entries to date, Alan asked if he should open the event to runners.  It was agreed not to do this.

Alan will be emailing all marshals in the next couple of weeks to let them know their jobs.

Alan will be helping Merrian with refreshments on the marshals’ walk.

Lynn will lend Alan her old PAYG phone to be used as the emergency contact on the day.
(c)
Sundon Saunter 2015 – Merrian Lancaster (on behalf of Dave Sedgley)
All going OK. 
Merrian hopes that the new gazebo will be available in time to be used at the checkpoint In the pub car park at Tebworth.
Two gates at Hill Farm, Battlesden need to be moved so the footpath avoids mud/slurry.  Central Beds RoW Dept have suggested that BBN might consider paying for/contributing to the cost of £240 for each gate.  It was agreed that BBN would be willing to pay half the cost, but the gates need to be in place before the event in November.

There is an SS meeting on Monday 8th June. The food is still be finalised.

(d)
Pick & Mix 2016 – Lynn Yorston
The school has been booked for 20th March 2016 at a slightly higher cost than two years ago. They are happy for us to carry on as usual in parking etc. 
Dave is working with Mike Hyland to set up on-line entries. This event will be the first BBN walk to use SI ENTRIES system. 
The event will be published in the next Strider.
Lynn said that Mike will use online entries for all future BBN events, but paper entries will also be accepted.
(e)
AGM 2015 – Alan Leadbetter
Broughton Village Hall booked. Red Lion Booked for meal (24). Menu will be available nearer the day. I have sorted out a walk (on paper) and will walk it after FHtT&B to see if it is alright.

Alan has a sample lunch menu.  He will visit the Red Lion this coming weekend to check arrangements.
It was agreed that the AGM meal will be subsidised as in 2014 with a £10 refund for all members who attend the AGM.
(f)
Santa’s Walk 2015 – Norman Corrin (of behalf of Santa)
Santa still needs to get a new suit.

(g)
Donations/Projects/Equipment
Already agreed at the meeting:

(i) The purchase of a gazebo.
(ii) Contribution to the erection of two gates at Hill Farm, Battlesden.
(iii) £10 subsidy for AGM meal.
(h)
Wendover Gap Anytime Challenge

Lynn confirmed that Dave Y has this up and running for the 26 and 15 mile routes. They have already been published on the website, and the first certificates and badges have been sent out.

7.
AOB

(i) Agreed to purchase a big tub of sweets as a thank you for the Open University Print Team for their help with BBN’s printing.

(ii) Merrian confirmed she would be standing down as Secretary.

(iii) Next committee meeting Thursday 24th September 2015 at 7.45pm at Merrian’s. Papers to be circulated by Monday 21st September.
The meeting closed at 10.00pm
Next meeting: Thursday 24th September 7.45pm – at Merrian’s

Annual General Meeting: Sunday 29th November 2015 2pm
Broughton Village Hall, Northants.
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